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SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

May 2, 2012 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, May 2, 2012 at 6:30 pm. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson, Karen Ober and Guy Giunta. TA Veloski was also present.     











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Chairman Nickerson – Chairman Nickerson stepped down as Chairman of the Board, he will still be a member, but not Chair.  The was a brief discussion and Karen Ober nominated Guy Guinta for Chairman of the Board; the motion was seconded by Dave Nickerson and the motion passed unanimously

2.0 Public Comment - Andy Sanborn asked the Board to consider a different track with Metrocast and to have the Board contact Metrocast and try putting them on the defensive.  In court cases the “expert” is held to a higher standard and Mr. Sanborn suggested the Board try to hold Metrocast to a “higher standard” and put the burden on them.  The Board has sent a letter to the owners of Metrocast requesting them to meet with the Board, and has not received an answer.  Mr. Sanborn’s comments will be provided to our attorney.


3.0 Jane Goss  Re: Tax Deeds – Jane reviewed the properties with the Board.  The Board thanked Ms. Goss.  When the properties are viewed a police officer should accompany the staff reviewing the property.


4.0 Mike Bean Re Turkey Bridge – Mr. Mr. Bean reviewed his plan to replace the Turkey Bridge with the Selectmen.  The Board discussed whether or not to bid the project or extend the last contract to cover the bridge.  Because of the quality of the work done by Mr. Bean and the prices being the lowest on the three bridges Mr. Bean has done for the Town, Chairmen Giunta made a motion to waive the bidding process and extend the contract from the Plummer Hill Bridge to include the Turkey Bridge; the motion was seconded by Selectmen Ober and the motion passed unanimously.  The Board thanked Mr. Bean for his work and prices.

5.0 Police Update - 
Chief Hankard advised the Board that Matt Terry is back and in field training and will be there for about 1 month.  Officer Terry did well at the academy and was given a scholarship as an award.  The budget is doing well except for fuel.  Chief Hankard is holding the purchase of new bullet proof vests until the next budget to help with the shortfall caused by mud season.  Chief Hankard requested the Board sign a grant for a DWI checkpoint.  Chairman Giunta signed the grant.  The Sanbornton Police is going to join the ATF’s program, which is a free service that helps to track stolen firearms.  Chief Hankard up dated the Board on a property dispute on Lakeside Drive that appears to be a civil issue between the property owners.  The Chief is looking into the NIXLE program which is free and allows real time notices to be sent to residents in Town if they sign up.  Chief Hankard presented a list of activities for the Pd.  The drug take program was a success and will be continued.  There will be a fund raising breakfast at Appleby’s for Police Chief Donald Sullivan of Alexandria on May 5, 2012 AYCE.

6.0 Fire Update - Chief Dexter reported the number of calls for March @ 53 and April @ 40, calls for the year are up 40 over last year.  The process is moving along, getting the permits, etc. for the acquired structure that the FD will use for training this summer and burning this fall.  The Fire Department had 6 members attend a Rapid Intervention Team Training (RITT) this Saturday and Officers attended a Commanding the RITT this weekend as well.  This training is designed to aid in finding and helping firefighters at the scene of a fire.  The Board signed a request for payment for the Hill forest fire for approx. $1,900.  The Chief asked about giving years in service awards for his firefighters at the Town Meeting, his was referred to the Town Moderator for permission.  The Chief requested and annual performance review.  

7.0 Old Business 









  
7.1
The Board received a copy of the preliminary budget report for April, and the first week in May.  Due to the current expenditures the TA requested to keep the current spending freeze in effect, the Board agreed.
7.2 Andy Chapman has requested a meeting regarding the ARRA funds on May 17, 2012.
7.3 Johnny VanTassel, the DPW Director, reported that all gravel roads have had the first grading of the year.
7.4 The TA gave a revised copy of the road use punch list to the Board.
7.5 Jeff Jenkins complained of the mud being left on Hunkins Pond Road by the logger.  7.6 The Board instructed the TA to contact District 3 and let them know of the problem.
The Board reviewed an e-mail from the Town Attorney re the contract for the cold storage shed and asked the TA to contract Bryant Lehr to have the contract modified.
Selectman Nickerson asked to have the PD and DPW look into the trucking on Woodman Road which seems to be violating the 12,000 pound limit.
7.7 The Town Planner provided information on the proposed bed and breakfast on Chase Road and it would only operate from May to October.
7.8 The Board signed a letter of recommendation for Mike Bean.
7.9 Selectman Ober made a motion to have the Chairman sign the ARRA contracts of engineering of the Black Brook portion of the project, seconded by Selectman Nickerson.  The Chairman signed the ARRA contracts for engineering for Paul Fluet.

8.0 New Business –  Selectman Nickerson recused himself from further involvement in the questions surrounding Autumn’s End.
















   


9.0  Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – None at this time.




        








10.0  Review and Approve Draft Minutes 






  10.1 4/252012 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of April 25, 2012. Selectman Ober motioned to approve the meeting minutes of April 25, 2012. Selectman Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  












11.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection.
The Board signed the manifest and 3 checks: 
1 for $34,617.37 for the Grader lease;
1 for $8,917 for repairs to the roller; and
1 for $8,297.76 for repairs to truck 6.

Assessing and Code Enforcement – The BOS reviewed, approved and signed the following; a timber tax warrant for Map 16 Lots 054, 032, and 052 and a timber intent for Map 21 Lot 050. 

12.0 Correspondence – BOS reviewed. 







13.0 Selectman's Reports






       

13.1 Selectman Nickerson – None
13.2 Selectman Ober - 
     
      asked who would be at the elections and what time:

     Selectman Nickerson from 7:00 am to 12:00 pm, 
     Selectman Ober from 12:00 pm to 5:00 pm and 
     Chairman Giunta from 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm
 asked who would present the warrant articles at the Town Meeting:
     Selectman Ober to present the article for the Bodwell property, 
     Selectman Nickerson will present the 2 articles regarding Steele Hill Road and 
     the Police and Fire Chiefs will present article relative to their Departments.
13.3 Chairman Giunta - Chairman Giunta stated he does not want the Chairmanship after the Town Meeting

14.0 Question for the Attorney - The TA is to check with Chris Boldt as to $0 in a line.

15.0 Road Plan - Jeff Jenkins has a book with a listing of all roads that he is going to give to Johnny VanTassel for developing a road plan.
Selectman Ober thanked the Board for the support for the past year, she is up for election this year..

 







 

16.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.














17.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 9, 2012 @ 6:30 pm. at the Sanbornton Central School.
 






Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Veloski, 

Town Administrator 

05/02/2012

                                                                          BOS Draft Minutes


